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November 17, 2017 
 
Dawn Tolson, Director 
CECM/Street Activity Permit Office 
100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor 
New York, NY  10038 
 
Dear Ms. Tolson: 
 
At its Full Board meeting on November 16, 2017, Community Board #2, Manhattan (CB2, Man.) 
adopted the following resolution: 
 

Monday, 11/20/17 – Uniqlo KAWS 2nd Launch, Broadway between Spring and Prince 
Streets. 
Whereas, the applicant did not appear to speak to this application; and 

Whereas, two members of the community appeared to express frustration that many commercial 
events such as these are frequently scheduled and planned by SoHo establishments without any 
time for the community to provide input; and 
Whereas, frequently an applicant will not appear at the Community Board to receive input from 
the community because the permits are frequently granted by the Street Activity Permit Office 
(SAPO) whether the Community has had a chance to provide input or not; and 

Whereas, neighboring residents and businesses are frequently not informed by applicants that 
these events are taking place and there should be a more effective mechanism for alerting 
neighboring residents and businesses of these events; now 
Therefore Be It Resolved that CB2 Manhattan recommends denial of the – Uniqlo KAWS 2nd 
Launch, Broadway between Spring and Prince Streets on November 20, 2017. 

  

VOTE:  Passed unanimously, with 34 Board members in favor 
 
Please advise us of any decision or action taken in response to this resolution. 
  
 
 
 
 

Terri Cude, Chair 
Daniel Miller, First Vice Chair 
Susan Kent, Second Vice Chair 
Bob Gormley, District Manager 

Antony Wong, Treasurer 
Keen Berger, Secretary 
Erik Coler, Assistant Secretary 



Sincerely,  
 

    
Terri Cude, Chair   
Community Board 2, Manhattan  
 
TC/jt 
c:                      Hon. Jerrold Nadler, Congressman 
   Hon. Deborah J. Glick, Assemblymember 
   Hon. Gale Brewer, Man. Borough President  
    Hon. Margaret Chin, City Council Member 
   Dawn Tolson, Director, Street Activity Permit Office 
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November 17, 2017 
 
Dawn Tolson, Director 
CECM/Street Activity Permit Office 
100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor 
New York, NY  10038 
 
Dear Ms. Tolson: 
 
At its Full Board meeting on November 16, 2017, Community Board #2, Manhattan (CB2, Man.) 
adopted the following resolution: 
 

Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays from 1/5/18-12/21/18 – St. Anthony Flea Market; West 
Houston Street from Thompson Street to the end of St. Anthony’s property line between Sullivan 
and MacDougal Streets. 

Whereas, this flea market has been in operation for many years and has had a positive impact on 
the community; and 

Whereas, this year, St. Anthony’s welcomed a new pastor, Father Mario Julian, who spoke on 
behalf of this application and expressed that the flea market is an important part of his parish and 
supports many artisans; and 
Whereas, Father Julian stated that he would be directly involved in the operations of the flea 
market and always welcomes input from the community; and   
Whereas, four vendors (including one who is also a resident of CB2) spoke in favor of this 
application and explained that the flea market attracts both locals and tourists and creates a boon in 
business for the area merchants including, Pepe Rosso to Go, Unico and Brigadeiro; now 

Therefore Be It Resolved that CB2 Manhattan recommends approval of the St. Anthony Flea 
Market; on West Houston Street from Thompson Street to the end of St. Anthony’s property line 
between Sullivan and MacDougal Streets on Fridays, Saturdays, and Sundays from January 5, 2018 
through December 21, 2018. 

  
VOTE:  Passed unanimously, with 34 Board members in favor 
 
Please advise us of any decision or action taken in response to this resolution. 
  
 

Terri Cude, Chair 
Daniel Miller, First Vice Chair 
Susan Kent, Second Vice Chair 
Bob Gormley, District Manager 

Antony Wong, Treasurer 
Keen Berger, Secretary 
Erik Coler, Assistant Secretary 



 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

    
Terri Cude, Chair   
Community Board 2, Manhattan  
 
TC/jt 
c:                      Hon. Jerrold Nadler, Congressman 
   Hon. Deborah J. Glick, Assemblymember 
   Hon. Gale Brewer, Man. Borough President  
    Hon. Margaret Chin, City Council Member 
   Dawn Tolson, Director, Street Activity Permit Office 
 


